
 

 

Our ref 19031 
8 February 2022 
 
Lousie Menday  Strategic Planning 
Woollahra Council 
by email 
 
Dear Louise 
 
RE: Planning Proposal for136-148 New South Head Road Edgecliff 
 
As requested by you in our recent phone discussion, we attach an analysis of the impact 
of the proposal on No 164 New South Head Road, the property immediately to the east of 
the subject land.   
 
We have reviewed this information and provide the following comments regarding the 
potential impacts.  As can be seen in this information, this 5 level shop top housing 
development is designed with its apartments predominantly orientated to the north 
(toward the rear boundary) and to the south (towards New South Head Road) and not to 
the side boundaries (including the western side boundary adjoining the subject site).  
Whilst there are some windows facing the site, these tend to be mainly bedrooms.  There 
are some living areas also but these are either not the main living areas or have alternate 
orientation, further they are at the lower levels where the Planning Proposal will have no 
additional impact.   
 
Where views do occur they are over a side boundary and Tenacity 
Planning Principle for view sharing, such views are difficult to maintain and requiring 
retention of such views would unreasonably sterilize any redevelopment on the subject 
site.  In this regard as can be seen in the section drawing provided, all but the top level of 
No 164 is below the existing 14.5m height control and so the majority of the potential 
impacts arise from the existing controls.   
 
At the top level there is only one apartment and its main open space and living areas are 
in the NE corner, away from the subject site.  Whilst there are some views available from 
a bedroom and narrow streetfront terrace, again these are over a side boundary and 
therefore are harder to protect.  Further it is likely that redevelopment beyond the 
subject site, which is subject to a higher 20.5m height control, would impact on these 
views in any event.  Given that these views are not related to the main living areas of the 
dwelling, are over a side boundary, are potentially affected by existing development 
controls and that requiring their retention would prevent any 
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feasible redevelopment of the subject site, these impacts are not considered to be 
unreasonable. 
 

Edgecliff Commercial Centre 
Strategy recommended building heights as noted in the attached.  As can be seen here, 
future development in accordance with the Strategy will significantly impact on views.  It 
is noted that this is likely to be the case with many surrounding developments (including 
the subject site).  Such impacts need to be considered having regard to the broader 
benefits to the community of a revitalized and vibrant Edgecliff commercial centre. 
 
As discussed in the submitted Planning Proposal documentation, there are also many 
public benefits that arise from the Planning Proposal.  Whilst any reduction in amenity is 
unfortunate, the broader benefits of redevelopment of the site need to be taken into 
account.  Given the very minimal additional impact likely to result from the Planning 
Proposal, it is considered that the benefits of redevelopment far outweigh these minor 
impacts. 
 
We trust this information is sufficient to allow you now finalise your report and 
recommend that the Planning Proposal 
Environment Committee meeting.   Please contact Brett Brown, Director if you would like 
to discuss further.. 
 
Yours faithfully 
 

 
INGHAM PLANNING PTY LTD 
 






























































































